January SAC Minutes
January 17, 2018
Members Present:  Jocelyn Cabrera, Rob Taylor, Kyle Sheer, Inka Rodriquez, Kristen Logan, Joyce Milleli, and Kandie Gomez
Meeting called to order 6:35 p.m.
1. Mid Year Data—Dr. Herrin passed out the mid-year data reports.  Each of the core areas (math, reading, science and writing) was reviewed.  A discussion of each area in relationship to our SIP goals was conducted.  
Reading Progress:  Assessment 1 vs. Assessment 2 growth

 Students in grade 3 demonstrated a 11% gain in the number of students achieving at or above mastery increasing from 68% to 79%.  

Students in grade 4 demonstrated a 7% gain in overall percentage at or above mastery increasing from 56 to 63%.  Level one students are not making adequate gains particularly ELL and ESE subgroups.
Students in grade 5 demonstrated an overall increase of 7% in achieving at or above mastery.  All student levels increased with the exception of level 1 students.  Level 1 students demonstrated a 9% decrease in mastery and a 1% decrease in the average performance.  
Math gains in grades 4-5 is not as expected.  
Writing (GRADE 4-5):   Students showed impressive growth in the area of writing

Science:  (GRADE 5):  In grade 5, 62% of students are at mastery in science. 

Students in grade 5 demonstrated a 3% growth in the number at or above mastery increasing from 76% to 79%. 

The average performance of 5th graders shows gains of 5%. 

2. Instructional Interventions/MTSS—After reviewing the Mid-Year data, a discussion of intervention and academic supports ere shared.  We discussed the support at each grade level.  Mrs. Herrin shared that each grade level has an intervention teacher that supports struggling students.  We also have included and enrichment and intervention block.  The 21 Century Program and Title I offerings were noted.
3. Testing Calendar—the district testing calendar was distributed and reviewed.  
4. Construction Update – We showed the rendering of the new building, discussed timeline for the project and answered questions.  Final furniture orders are being worked on by staff as well as rug selections.  All grade levels and departments should have drawing with furniture back for final review and all corrections/changes are due prior to spring break.
Meeting adjourned t 7:25 p.m.
